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Working Group of Pilotage Advisory Committee 
 

Government Mooring Buoy Mooring Arrangement  
 

Purpose 
 
 The purpose of this paper is to seek members’ view on the 
Government Mooring Buoy (GMB) mooring arrangements and working procedures 
for mooring operation.  
 
Background 
 
2. In April 2007 a fatal accident occurred involving the mooring gang of 
an inbound cruise ferry during the course of mooring to GMB A43 at Kowloon Bay.  
As resulted from the accident three mooring gang crews of pilot boat fell into water 
due to the sudden incline of GMB A43.  Two of them were recovered immediately 
and one crew was missing and found dead by Fire Services’ divers underneath the 
centre trunk of GMB A43 subsequently.  Although the working procedures for the 
mooring operation had been reviewed (Annex) by the concerning parties as per the 
recommendation made by Marine Accident Investigation Section and the Coroner 
Court, minor accidents during GMB mooring operation still occurred occasionally.   
 
3. In the last Pilotage Advisory Committee (PAC) meeting held on 15 
October 2009, representative of the Hong Kong Pilots Association raised their 
concern on GMB mooring operations. Owing to the cumbersome mooring 
components, the number of accidents involving mooring gang crews was on an 
increasing trend albeit the utilization of GMB was decreasing.  It was suggested 
that a study group be set up to look into the mooring procedures and whether the 
existing mooring components could be improved with an aim to reduce the risk 
level of the mooring operations.  
 
Advice Sought 
 
4. Relevant Section/Unit of Marine Department are invited to attend the 
PACWG meeting on 20 January 2010 to offer their view/comment on the subject for 
members’ discussion and advice.  
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